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The Official Newsletter of the Yankee Heritage Tole Chapter 
An Affiliated Chapter of the Society of Decorative Painters 

2013, Issue # 3 Editor: jo-anne.naugler@charter.net  Jun—Aug 2013 

Presidential Chapter Chatter... 
I want to start by saying thank you to our nominating committee for the long hours they put in trying to fill the posi-

tions for 2014. I also want to thank everyone who stepped up to take those positions; you will see who they are in 

the nominating committee report. They will certainly do a great job. 

Thank you to Mary McLean for teaching our Sunday afternoon program. Everyone got to try the Traditions Paints 

by DecoArt. The members did a great job and learned a few tips from Mary. 

Thank you to Maria Costantini for all the work with the library. She has sorted through so many of our books and 

pattern packets, carrying them from place to place so that we could take what we wanted and could use. Maria 

spent so many hours cataloging and sorting through the library to make it easier for us to see what we had. Thank 

you Maria for all the time and trouble you went through. The library is no longer!! 

Don't forget to sign-up for our September meeting. We are going to try watercolors. We have been trying to get 

teachers to teach in different mediums, so we will have a little something for everyone. 

Jean McKay has decided to step down from running the workshops. Thank you Jean for all the years that you have 

done this job for YHT. We will need to have someone to take this position over if we want to keep it going. Jean 

has offered to turn over all the information to do the job and is willing to help get someone started. We would need 

to vote on teachers projects in September or November to have the workshops for 2014. Please consider taking on 

this position. 

I hope everyone has a great summer and looking forward to seeing you in September. Barbara Rolla 
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What’s Inside... 
Jan 20: Board and Gen. Mtg—PM 

Program: B Rolla 

Mar 15 & 16: Seminar—Bobbie 

 Takashima 

Mar 17: Board and Gen. Mtg—PM 

Program—M Svenson 

Apr 13: Workshop—C Watson 

Jun 1: Workshop— B Rolla 

Jun 23: Board and Gen Mtg—PM 

Program: Mary McLean 

Sept 7: Workshop—B Frederico 

Sept 15: Board and Gen Mtg—PM 

Program: Laurie McKenzie 

Nov 17: Installation Mtg and Ban-

quet 

YHT 2013 Calendar  
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YHT Officers, Board, Positions & Committees 2013 
 

President Barbara Rolla 413-967-5444  brolla1@comcast.net 

1st Vice President Marie Sakellarion 978-544-6473  mariesak@hughes.net 

2nd Vice President Mary St. Pierre 508-476-1655  mary@douglasbsa.com 

Secretary Julia Tufano 508-757-3170  tufanojulia@yahoo.com 

Treasurer Jean McKay 508-883-0886  jmckay1210@charter.net 

Membership Lola Piciullo 401-714-6235  hdladyrt66@yahoo.com 

Past Pres./Advisor Grace Markauskas 978-685-3744  itsjustgrace@hotmail.com 

Board Members: Lori Gianfrancesco 401-568-1901  leftyscorner@verizon.net 

Bonnie Hebert 978-840-0311 

 LuAnn Klick 401-647-3638 lamklick@aol.com 

 Sylvia Lewis 603-598-1150 sylvialewis@comcast.net 

 Jo-Anne Naugler 603-465-3405 jo-anne.naugler@charter.net 

 Ginny Sargent 978-453-3099  chrisgins@comcast.net 

 Melissa Walsh 508-344-1509  walsh.mh@gmail.com 

 Joan Wilding 508-646-0232  w849bil@comcast.net 

 

Appointed Positions 

Historian LuAnn Klick  401-647-3638  lamklick@aol.com 

Newsletter Editor Jo-Anne Naugler 603-465-3405  jo-anne.naugler@charter.net 

Nominating Larry Provencher  603-772-2522  larryprovencher@yahoo.com 

Parliamentarian Jean McKay 508-883-0886  jmckay1210@charter.net 

 

Committees 

Angel Boxes Melissa Walsh 508-344-1509  walsh.mh@gmail.com 

Audit Jean McKay 508-883-0886  jmckay1210@charter.net 

Community Serv. Melissa Walsh 508-344-1509  walsh.mh@gmail.com 

Fund Raising Mary St. Pierre 508-476-1655  mary@douglasbsa.com 

Hospitality Chris Watson 508-876-1122  handpaintedheart@hotmail.com 

Library Maria Costantini 781-598-2975  mynoah39@yahoo.net 

Meeting Raffle Julia Tufano 508-757-3170  tufanojulia@yahoo.com 

New Product Eval. Barbara Rolla 413-967-5444  brolla1@comcast.net 

Ornament Swap Ginny Sargent 978-453-3099  chrisgins@comcast.net 

Paint for Freedom Kathy Slawksy 508-836-9507  kathyslawsky@gmail.com 

Scholarship Jo-Anne Naugler 603-465-3405  jo-anne.naugler@charter.net 

Secret Pal Mary St. Pierre 508-476-1655  mary@douglasbsa.com 

Show, Share & Tell Barbara Rolla  413-967-5444  brolla1@comcast.net 

Standing Rules Jean McKay 508-883-0886  jmckay1210@charter.net 

Sunshine Kathy Slawsky 508-836-9507  kathyslawsky@gmail.com 

Webmaster Mary St. Pierre 508-476-1655  mary@douglasbsa.com 

Workshops Jean McKay 508-883-0886  jmckay1210@charter.net 

Volunteer Coord. Larry Provencher 603-772-2522  larryprovencher@yahoo.com 

 

New England Chapters Council/New England Traditions 

Chapter Rep. Mary St. Pierre 508-476-1655  mary@douglasbsa.com 

Class Selections 2/2/13  Mary McLean 

Registration Cheryl Barb 

Appreciation Gifts Larry Provencher 
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1st VP’s Corner... 

2nd VP’s Report... 

Laurie MacKenzie will teach the September 15th afternoon program. It will be a watercolor painting of a yel-

low cat and goldfish. Packet, watercolor paper and paint are included in the cost of the class. Sign-up sheets 

are available in this newsletter and on our web site. Be sure to sign up by September 5th. 

After discussions with the board and membership it has been determined that we will not be able to host Wil-

low Wolfe for the 2014 Seminar. I’ll be looking into other possibilities for the March Seminar. 

 Marie Sakellarion 

The plans for the November Installation meeting are coming along nicely. The date is November 17, 2013 at 

the Knights with a nice hot luncheon planned. I have a sign up sheet for members who would like to volunteer 

either a breakfast or dessert items or drinks. 

When I asked the chapter what they would like for the November meeting, the over all vote was to have four 

teachers at four stations. They will demonstrate something of their choosing that members will enjoy. Each 

member will be given a pattern from each station. Four patterns from one afternoon. This afternoon program 

was started with Maria Costantini last year and well liked. 

Thank you Maria for thinking of this and I am pleased to continue the program this year as the membership 

would like. An afternoon of fun, learning something new, four patterns and not having to carry all your paint-

ing supplies. Sign up sheet is coming soon. 

I have decided to step down as Workshop Chairperson after this year’s series is done – our last workshop for 

2013 is with Bonnie Frederico.  She is teaching a colored pencil piece on September 7.  If someone is willing 

to take on the chair duties for this committee, I will help you organize getting the teachers to submit projects 

and getting the members to vote on the projects submitted at either the September or November 2013 meet-

ing.  Which meeting we vote at will depend on when someone steps forward to be the chair. 

 

So that you have an idea of what is involved (after the voting) the tasks are as follows:  choosing a date with 

the teacher(s) chosen, developing sign-up sheets (you can use the ones I have and just change the names, 

places and dates), arranging for a place to have the workshop, taking in the money from those signing up, dis-

tributing prep work and surfaces to those who have signed up and submitting sign up sheets and/or teacher 

solicitations to the YHT newsletter (again you can use the documents I have developed for those).  You will 

need to coordinate with the Treasurer (if she isn’t attending the workshop) to have checks available for teach-

ers’ fees and venue fees (if needed).  Then in the fall of 2014, you’ll need to have voting at the September 

meeting for workshops for the following year. 

 

If you are interested and/or have questions about what is involved, feel free to either call or e-mail me.  I 

know that the membership and the teachers enjoy this program, so I am hoping that someone will step for-

ward.  Remember, you can always call on others to help you. 

 

Jean McKay   508-883-0886 or jmckay1210@charter.net 

2014 Workshops 

mailto:jmckay1210@charter.net
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YHT Treasurer’s Report—June 23, 2013 
 

 1/1-5/31/13 2013 YTD 2013 Budget 

INCOME    

aŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ 5ǳŜǎ ϷтрΦлл ϷопрΦлл ϷмΣуллΦлл 

aŀǊŎƘ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ - CǊƛ ϧ {ŀǘ ϷуфпΦлл ϷмΣурпΦлл ϷнΣнрлΦлл 

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ aŜŜǝƴƎǎ όрύ ϷнффΦлл ϷнффΦлл ϷнΣлллΦлл 

DŜƴ aǘƎ {ǳǊŦŀŎŜǎ ϧ tŀǧŜǊƴǎ ϷнтсΦлл ϷнтсΦлл ϷмΣрллΦлл 

bŜǿ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ ¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴǎ {ƘŀǊŜǎ   ϷлΦлл 

CǳƴŘƛƴƎ wŀƛǎƛƴƎ ϷмплΦлл ϷнрлΦлл ϷмΣсллΦлл 

.ŀƴƪ LƴǘŜǊŜǎǘ ϷлΦмо ϷлΦмо ϷлΦлл 

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ !Řǎκ{ƘƻǿŎŀǎŜ ϷнлΦлл ϷнлΦлл ϷлΦлл 

5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ϷнуΦлл ϷонΦнр ϷлΦлл 

²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎκtŀƛƴǘ-Lƴǎ ϷплΦлл ϷплΦлл ϷлΦлл 

Total Income $1,772.13 $3,116.38 $9,150.00 

    

DISBURSEMENTS    

bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ŎƻǇƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇƻǎǘŀƎŜ ϷпфΦлл ϷмопΦлн ϷнллΦлл 

aŀǊŎƘ {ŜƳƛƴŀǊ - CǊƛ ϧ {ŀǘ ϷмΣмосΦум ϷмΣуммΦум ϷоΣрллΦлл 

wƻƻƳ ǊŜƴǘŀƭ - DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ϷпллΦлл ϷсрлΦлл ϷмΣнллΦлл 

wƻƻƳ ǊŜƴǘŀƭ - ²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ   ϷлΦлл 

5ƻƭƭȅ [ŀƴŎŀǎǘŜǊ {ŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇ ϷрллΦлл ϷрллΦлл ϷрллΦлл 

{5t 5ǳŜǎ ϧ LƴǎǳǊŀƴŎŜ   ϷмурΦлл 

b9// 5ǳŜǎ  ϷнллΦлл ϷнллΦлл 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ CŜŜǎ ϧ 9ȄǇ ϷтрΦлл ϷмфуΦфт ϷурлΦлл 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ {ǳǊŦŀŎŜǎ ϧ tŀǧŜǊƴǎ ϷнтсΦлл ϷнтсΦлл ϷмΣрллΦлл 

²ƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ CŜŜǎ ϷмнрΦлл ϷмнрΦлл ϷотрΦлл 

/ƘŀǇǘŜǊ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘŀǊƳǎ   ϷмрлΦлл 

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ DƛƊ   ϷрлΦлл 

CǳƴŘ wŀƛǎƛƴƎ   ϷмрлΦлл 

{ǳƴǎƘƛƴŜ   ϷрлΦлл 

DŜƴŜǊŀƭ ƻŶŎŜ Ŏƻǎǘǎ   ϷтрΦлл 

IƛǎǘƻǊƛŀƴ ϷуΦлт ϷуΦлт ϷтрΦлл 

.ŜǊŜŀǾŜƳŜƴǘ ϧ ƻǘƘŜǊ Řƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ ϷорΦлл ϷорΦлл ϷтлΦлл 

.ŀƴƪ CŜŜǎ ϷсΦлл ϷмлΦлл ϷнлΦлл 

Total Disbursements $2,610.88 $3,948.87 $9,150.00 

    

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ мκмκмо  ϷмуΣнлфΦсс  

.ŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ оκмκмо ϷмуΣнмрΦфн   

tƭǳǎ LƴŎƻƳŜ ϷмΣттнΦмо ϷоΣммсΦоу  

[Ŝǎǎ 5ƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ϷнΣсмлΦуу ϷоΣфпуΦут  

9ƴŘƛƴƎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ рκомκмо $17,377.17 $17,377.17  

Balances 5/31/13    

/ƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ϷмнΣосоΦрм   

{ŀǾƛƴƎǎ ϷрΣлмоΦсс   

 $17,377.17   
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If your contact info, i.e., address, phone number, email changes 

during the year please notify Membership Secretary Lola 

Piciullo or any of the officers. 

Contact info for all officers is located on page 2. 

 

Residence City/State - New Salem, MA 

 

Occupation - Living Inquiries Facilitator (for Scott Kiloby) 

 

How did you get started in decorative painting? How long ago? 32 years ago – 

took classes from Susie Saunders at the Heart of Byfield in Byfield MA 

 

First teacher? Susie Saunders Current teacher? Barbara Rolla 

 

What medium did you start with? Acrylics 

 

What media have you tried? Oil, acrylics, watercolor, pastels, colored pencils, mixed media, encaustic 

 

What is your favorite…medium? Acrylics 

style of painting (realistic, folk, impressionistic, etc.)? Everything, although my least favorite is ab-

stract. 

subject to paint? Landscapes, animals, flowers, trees, anything in nature. 

 

What is the favorite project you have painted? A large Rosemary West tray 

 

Do you belong to any other art organizations/societies besides SDP and YHT? Not at this time. 

 

If you could paint with anyone in the world (dead or alive), who would it be? Susie Saunders Why? She 

was an excellent teacher and she got me started on this journey. 

 

What are your goals for the future? Keep on painting. 

MARIE  SAKELLARION  

Spotlight on... 

Editor’s note: Thank you to Marie for agreeing to be a Spotlighted member. If there is a member that you’d like to see 

Spotlighted, please let me know and I’ll do my best to set up an interview . 
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At the June 2013 General Meeting  ... 

A note from the editor: If you are reading a printed copy of this newsletter, the pictures are in black and white and may not be very 

clear. On our website, yankeeheritagetolechapter.com, they are in full color along with all the pictures of seminar, workshop and 
afternoon program projects. 

Lori Gianfrancesco took some great pictures... 

Barbara Powers was selected for Show, 

Share & Tell with this Paintography piece  
that she did with Arlee Jenkins. Barbara ex-

plained that the photo is mounted on the 
backing and then embellished by painting.  

This is the sample for 

the September after-
noon program with 

Laurie McKenzie. It’s a 
watercolor project that 
looks like fun! 

We had a wonderful afternoon painting 

poppies with Mary and learning some 
handy tips. 

 
Thank you, Mary, for sharing your talent 
and knowledge with us. 
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Yankee Heritage Tole Chapter 
Minutes of the General Meeting ï June 23, 2013 

Minutes continued on page 9 

Meeting called to order by Barbara Rolla at 10:20 am.  

Welcome: Chris Watson asked if there were any guests or new members. The meeting raffle was won by Larry Pro-

vencher. Two of the door prizes were won by Larry and Jane Stone-Tatro.  

Secretary: Julia Tufano asked if there were any corrections to the minutes of the March 17th meeting. There were no 

corrections. Motion to accept the minutes was made by Jo-Anne Naugler; seconded by Mary St. Pierre. Motion passed.  

President: Barbara Rolla welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

First Vice-President: Marie Sakellarian reported that Laurie Mackenzie will be teaching a watercolor at the Septem-

ber 15th afternoon program. The piece is on display today; sign-up sheets are available. A discussion took place con-

cerning the booking of Willow Wolf for the March seminar. Due to very specific requirements by the teacher, a vote 

was taken to not book her. A possible solution for March would be to have two members teach on Friday and Saturday. 

A Decision will be made before November.  

Second Vice-President: Mary St. Pierre and her committee are working on the Installation Banquet. The date is Nov. 

17 at the Knight’s, with a hot luncheon planned. She will submit her own report.  

Treasurer: Jean McKay provided copies of her report. Checking: $ 12,363.51; Savings: $ 5,013.66; Total: $ 

17,377.17.  

Membership: Lola Piciullo stated we have 61 current members. A discussion took place concerning how we might 

encourage new people to join and former members to rejoin. We could possibly subsidize the 2014 SDP or YHT mem-

bership dues. Cindy Harrison mentioned that all 2014 White Mountain members will be free for the year. Jane Stone-

Tatro suggested each member bring a friend. Someone else suggested we invite former members to come back. Since 

the discussion was getting lengthy, Kathy Slawsky suggested we table the discussion for now.  

Committee Reports  

Appointed Committees  

Historian: LuAnn Klick asked if anyone had photos from the last convention.  

Newsletter Editor: Jo-Anne Naugler said the deadline for submitting articles is Friday, June 28, 2013. E-mail to her 

@ jo-anne.naugler@charter.net. Also, please send copies of articles to Barbara Rolla @ Brolla1@comcast.net. She re-

ported that the new way of mailing out the newsletters is going very well.  

Trifolds: Gail Berinato will print some trifolds.  

Nominating Committee: Larry Provencher and Kathy Slawsky opened a discussion on responsibilities.  

Larry presented a slate of new officers for 2014:.  

Please note that Julia Tufano is looking for a mem-

ber to volunteer to be a co-1st VP with her. 

 

 

 

Additional nominations for all positions, including 

the Board, will be solicited at the September Gen-

eral meeting when voting will be held.  

President: Mary St. Pierre 

1st Vice President: Julia Tufano 

2nd Vice President:  Nancy Mullen and Sylvia Ball 

 (co-2nd VPs) 

Secretary: LuAnn Klick 

Treasurer: Jo-Anne Naugler 

Membership Secretary: Lola Piciullo 

 

Board Members: Lori Gianfrancesco 

   Bonnie Hebert 

   Sylvia Lewis 

   Marie Sakellarion 

   Ginny Sargent 

   Kathy Slawsky 

   Jane Stone-Tatro 

Submitted by the Nominating Committee: Larry Provencher, Kathy Slawsky, and Nancy Mullen 
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Minutes continued from page 8 

Standing Committees  

Meeting Raffle: Julia Tufano made up one raffle basket for today. Total taken in was $ 61. Any donations 

will be accepted.  

Angel Boxes : Melissa Walsh asked if the members wanted to continue the program; answer was yes. She has 

five places willing to take our boxes and we will not be limited on subject matter. She will decide where they 

will go.  

Community Service: This was missed but the program is ongoing.  

Fund Raising: Mary St. Pierre told the members that the tilt-top table, a Maureen McNaughton pattern 

painted by Nancy Mullen, will be raffled at the November meeting and tickets are still on sale. The new year-

long raffle piece will be painted by Barbara Rolla. There will be a paint-in on July 20th to paint candle hugs, 

most likely at Stop & Shop in Westboro. A more detailed report will be submitted by Mary. Also, a new fund 

raising chairman will be needed for next year.  

Secret Pal: Mary St. Pierre reported the program is going well.  

Webmaster: Mary St. Pierre – no new report.  

Workshops: Jean McKay reported that the Sept. 7th workshop with Bonnie Frederico will be either at Bon-

nie’s studio or at Stop & Shop. She also stated that we need a new chairman to take over workshops. Mary 

McLean suggested we might share the job of workshops with another chapter.  

Sunshine: Kathy Slawsky would like all the Paint for Freedom cards given out by the November meeting. 

Several suggestions as to their disposition were made.  

Cards were sent to LuAnn Klick, Lynne Andrews, and Pat Flanagan. She also read a note from Pat Flanagan.  

Scholarship: Jo-Anne Naugler reported that there was one applicant for the scholarship but it was unaccepta-

ble.  

Show, Share & Tell: Barbara Rolla thanked those who brought in pieces. Today’s winner is Barbara Pow-

ers, who brought in a Paintography piece (Arlee Jenkins design).  

Library: Maria Costantini brought in the last batch of books that have not previously been seen. She asked 

that members take whatever they want.  

NECC & NET:  

NECC Rep – Mary St. Pierre will submit her own report.  

NET Registration – Cheryl Barb asked for volunteers for Tuesday night and Wednesday morning. She said we 

are down 30 registrations compared to last year; we have 287. Also, One instructor – Barbara Koelsch has 

withdrawn. 

Appreciation Gifts – Larry Provencher is all set with gifts; thanks to all who contributed.  

New Product Evaluator: Barbara Rolla told us about a new chalkboard glass paint.  

A Paint Give-away took place.  

Motion to adjourn meeting made by Sylvia Lewis; seconded by Larry Provencher. Meeting adjourned at 12:30 

pm. 

 

NECC/NET Report 

This report covers the meetings that were held March 23, April 27, and June 1, 2013 at the Royal Plaza Hotel 

in Marlborough. 

¶ New Assistant chair is Laura Peterson. 

¶ On Thursday classes will end early for a special evening of shopping at the exhibit hall.  

Minutes continued on page 9 



 

Yankee Tole Crier  9 

VISIT YHT’s WEBSITE 
 

Go to www.yankeeheritagetolechapter.com and find out what’s happening. There are color photos of all our 

upcoming workshops and seminars.  See photos of past happenings.   Do  you have some great digital photos 

of YHT events?  Send them to our webmaster, Mary St. Pierre at  mary@douglasbsa.com.  

Newsletter Information 
 

The Yankee Tole Crier is published 5 times a year. The newsletter deadline is 12:00 noon the Friday following the General Meeting.  All materi-

al is to be emailed to the editor at jo-anne.naugler@charter.net. Photos taken with a digital camera can be emailed directly to the editor or put on a 

CD and mailed; photos from a film camera can be mailed to the editor. and will be scanned for insertion into the newsletter.  Any problems with 

the printing and mailing of the newsletter should be directed to the editor. 

¶ There is a lady who has visited the country store the last few years and purchases many items for her store 

at a local hospital. She states that bigger pieces are what sells best for her. 

¶ New England Traditions Convention now has a face book page with many likes. 

¶ Some of the committee is going to try to come up with a signature drink for the Pajamarama party For the 

non-alcoholic drink , they are thinking of “flannel nightgown”. Registration is not necessary to attend the 

pajamarama party, but attendees must still pay for the party. 

¶ Webpage was revamped and is easier to use with more information. 

¶ One day registration includes the exhibit hall. Pre convention hours with paperwork shown to Rocky or 

Julie Talarski will earn free admission to the exhibit hall.  

¶ A motion was passed to allow a booth space for art therapy in the community for 2013.  

¶ Classes will have a cut off date late July. Teachers will have choice of having class their class or to cancel 

if there are low sign ups. Decision to be made in August; if by mid September no one signs up for that 

class, they will be canceled. 

¶ If special events have 25 students, teacher will be contacted of having more in class or possible second 

class. 

¶ Art show judges or committee can submit for art show. Volunteering for the art show allows submission to 

the art show.  

¶ No odor thinners/solvents larger than 1 oz. allowed in class areas; they can be kept in your room or car.  

Next meeting is August 17, 2013. 

Minutes continued from page 8 

http://www.yankeeheritagetolechapter.com/
mailto:mary@douglasbsa.com
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Yankee Heritage Tole Chapter 
Presents an Afternoon Program 

 

Laurie MacKenzie 
 

September 15, 2013 
 
Time & Place: 1:00 to 5:00 pm (following the 10:00-12:00 Chapter meeting) ï Location: 
Westborough Knights of Columbus Hall, 17 Willow St, Westborough, MA 01581 

Supplies: Bring something to cover your work area, along with your regular painting 
supplies, a masking brush and bar soap to treat brushes. Laurie will transfer the design 

to watercolor paper for each attendee. Paints will be provided.  

Any questions, please contact Marie Sakellarion at 978-544-6473 or by e-mail at mariesak@hughes.net  

 

Keep the top portion of this form 

 

Afternoon Program with Laurie MacKenzie 

Registration Deadline ï September 5, 2013 

Please return this form if you plan to attend the meeting whether or not you will be painting. 

Name:_______________________________________E-mail:____________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone:____________________________ 

 

Sunday, September 15, 2013 

I_____will_____will not attend the General Meeting  

I ____will_____will not attend the afternoon program   

No. of Guests:_____attending the meeting ï write the names(s) of your guest(s) below 

 

 

 

I have enclosed $25.00 for each person attending the afternoon program  _______ 

(Please make check out to YHT) 

 

Please make your check out to YHT and send to Marie Sakellarion, 133 Fay Rd, New Salem, MA 01355 
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F 
undraising 

 

 

A paint in for candle hugs to be sold at the 

NET Country Store is scheduled at the Stop and Shop 

in Westborough at 32 Lyman St. on Saturday, July 

20th from 10-5. The room is on the second floor and 

there is an elevator if needed. 

A paint in for the blinged pins will be scheduled 

soon. 

To everyone who has donated and or thinking of do-

nating for the country store, Thank you. You did a 

fantastic job with last year’s country store and I look 

forward to seeing what people will be surprising me 

with this year. It is always so much fun to see the tal-

ent everyone has. 

As fundraising chair I appreciate everyone’s help. I 

may chair the position but you make it happen. 

 

Our Year-long Raffle is this lovely tip-top table do-

nated and beautifully painted by Nancy Mullen. It is 

a wonderfully addition to anyone’s home. Tickets are 

on sale at every meeting and workshop. Take a few 

books with you to sell to other painting friends and 

family. The winner will be drawn at the November 

installation meeting. Thank you Nancy 

 Marie St. Pierre 

If you haven’t already given me your information, please either 

send me an email with your birth month and day or see me at 
the next general meeting. Thank You. 

 Jo-Anne Naugler 

YHT Chapter Happenings  

$ÅÔÁÉÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ -ÁÕÒÅÅÎ -Ã.ÁÕÇÈÔÏÎ 
ÄÅÓÉÇÎ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÔÁÂÌÅ ÔÏÐȢ 

Happy Birthday to: 

Joan Wilding 6 4 

Lola Piciullo 6 17 

Cheryl Barb 7 26 

Sylvia Lewis 7 28 

Pat Flanagan 8 2 

Melissa Walsh 8 8 

Nancy Mullen 8 18 

Judy Revelas 8 22 

Barbara Rolla 8 22 

P 
AINT FOR FREEDOM 
 

 

Our Paint For Freedom Program has come 

to an end. Judy Revelas has given some of 

our beautiful hand painted cards to her son who is on 

active duty and he has distributed our cards to ser-

vice men/women serving our country. As of the June 

Meeting I have 16 remaining beautifully hand paint-

ed cards.  It is the general consensus of the member-

ship to keep the remaining cards as personal or local 

as possible.   If you would like to personally distrib-

ute any cards please contact Kathy Slawsky at 508-

836-9507 or email me at Kathyslawsky@gmail.com 

 

I will also personally send one of these cards to a 

Veteran or someone serving active duty if you will 

send me the name and address of the person you 

wish to have receive the card. Kathy Slawsky 

S 
UNSHINE 
 

 

In April: a Sympathy card was sent to Lynne 

Andrews who lost her Mother in Law and a 

Sympathy Card was sent to Luanne Klick over the 

loss of her sister. 

 

In May: a Sympathy card was sent to Kathy Slawsky 

over the loss of her mother. 

A $35.00 Donation was made to Dismas House by 

the Chapter in memory of Kathy Slawsky's mom, 

Dorothy Stec. Kathy Slawsky 

mailto:Kathyslawsky@gmail.com
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A 
ngel Box Program 

 

 
My continued thanks to the members of YHT for 

your ongoing support of the Angel Box Program.  I am espe-

cially grateful to Jo-Ann Naugler and Jane Store-Tatro who 
have helped explore new options for Angel Box donations.  For 
a number of reasons, many hospitals are no longer able to ac-

cept our boxes.   

The following agencies have expressed interest in receiving our 
donations: Bridges in Nashua, NH,  The Anne-Marie House in 
Hudson, NH, Front Door Agency in Nashua, NH,  and Commu-

nity Hospice and Palliative Care in Merrimack, NH, and A 

Wish Come True in Warwick, Rhode Island. 

Bridges is an organization that supports survivors of domestic 
and sexual violence. They have received 22 boxes which will 

be used as Keepsake boxes to provide to victims receiving their 

services. 

The Anne-Marie House is a transitional housing program which 
helps families break the cycle of homelessness and pov-

erty.  They will use the boxes as gifts for family members when 
they graduate from their program as boxes of hopes & dreams 
(with some sort of inspirational message inside).  They request 

a supply of boxes suitable for adults and children: male and 

female. They estimate a need of 12 to 15 boxes. 

Front Door Agency is also a transitional housing program that 
helps women and their children break the cycle of homeless-

ness,  They will use the boxes to give to moms and children as 

keepsake boxes. They also estimate 12 to 15 per year. 

Community Hospice and Palliative Care House is interested in 
using the boxes with pediatric support groups, as well as, fami-

lies at the hospice residence as Memory Boxes.  For example, a 
box would be given to a child after the death of a parent. They 

estimate a need of 12 or more boxes. 

A Wish Come True would be interested in providing a memory 

box to each child as their wish is fulfilled.  The boxes would be 
used for photos or mementos from their special wish.  They 

estimate that they grant about 40 wishes per year. 

After some discussion at our June Meeting, it was decided that 

we would currently be able to fulfill the requests of The Anne-
Marie House, Front Door Agency, The Bridges of Nashua and 
Community Hospice and Palliative Care in Merrimack, 

NH.  Unfortunately, we are  unable to commit to all of these 
agencies, but felt that we could support several of these agen-

cies by choosing those who do not require as many. 

Let’s keep up the good work!  Remember, you will earn a raffle 

ticket for each Angel Box you paint.  The more you paint, the 
greater chance you will have of winning this year’s Angel Box 

Raffle in November. BE AN ANGEL and paint a box! 

Please feel free to contact me at walsh.mh@gmail.com with 

any questions or suggestions about the program.  

On Monday the boxes were delivered to the locations in New 

Hampshire. Each of the directors was thrilled with the boxes 

and very appreciative of your painting talents. This is a mes-

sage from the Director of the Anne Marie House: “The first box 

(the 3D fish one) we gave to a 5 yr old at his and his mom's 

graduation from AMH celebration. The box has become a 

prized possession that Lukas is already putting his hopes & 

dreams into! We are so happy we were able to make this con-

nection via the United Way network. Laurie” 

 Melissa Walsh 

C 
ommunity Service 

 

 
Yesterday, I had the pleasure of bringing 14 blan-

kets, 30 journals, several toothbrushes, toothpaste 
and assorted toiletries to the Children’s Medical Center at 
UMass Memorial for their Comfort Bag Program.  Thank you 

to the members of YHT for your continued generosity and sup-
port of this program. These items are provided to parents while 
they stay with their children who have been hospitalized in the 

Pediatric ICU. Remember a small gesture of kindness can make 
a big difference! 

 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions or ideas about 
the program @ walsh.mh@gmail.com 

 Melissa Walsh 

L 
ibrary 

 

 

That’s it; the YHT Library is just a memory that 
will live in the home libraries of the Yankee mem-

bers. The sale of the library items from 2012 and 2013 brought 

in $78 which has been deposited into the general funds of the 
YHT account.  Thank you again for giving this material a new 

home.  Maria Costantini 

T 
hank You 

 

 

Just a quick note to Thank You all for the wonderful 
support and the lovely donation to Dismas House in memory of 
my mom, Dorothy Stec. My mom has been a huge supporter of 

YHT since I joined, and while she claimed she couldn't paint, 
she proved her talents in other areas, cooking and baking count-
less treats for board and general meetings, teaching some chap-

ter members how to crochet and donating hundreds of squares 
and several crocheted blankets for our Community Service pro-

jects. 
 
Dismas House is a ministry close to her heart as her church 

group provides meals to 2 separate groups of men who are re-
turning to the community after serving time in prison. Mom 
volunteered her time and love of cooking for a crowd right up 

to the day before she passed away. 
She leaves a huge void in all our lives, but the generosity and 

support of friends like you is what helps us get through this life 
changing time. 
With Heartfelt Thanks, 

 Kathy Slawsky and Family 

mailto:walsh.mh@gmail.com
mailto:walsh.mh@gmail.com
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We are pleased to present a workshop with Bonnie Frederico.  You must purchase a pattern packet 
and surface for this workshop.  The project requires 25 colored pencils which you can purchase from 
Bonnie for @ $43 or you can bring your own.  A list of pencil colors will be sent to you after you sign 
up. 

 
 

Workshop with Bonnie Frederico, CDA – September 7, 2013 

Please sign up by August 15, 2013 

 

Name: ________________________________ ________________________________ ___________   
 
 

Mailing Address: ________________________________ ________________________________ ___   
 
 

Phone: ________________________E -mail:  ________________________________ _____________   
 
 

I am enclosing $10.00 payable to YHT 

 

AND 

 

Surface & Pattern $8.00 

Total $ 8.00 payable to Bonnie Frederico 

 

 

Mail both checks, with the bottom of the sign up sheet to: Jean McKay, 29F Cork Circle, Millville, MA 01529 

 

Payment:  Two (2) checks are required to sign up for this event.  One to YHT for $10 to hold your space – 

this check will be returned to you at the workshop if you attend and if you are member of YHT.  The second 

check is payable to Bonnie Frederico for the surface  and the packet. 

 

Any questions contact: Jean McKay at 508/883-0886 or jmckay1210@charter.net 
 

YHT Presents a Workshop with Bonnie 

Frederico, CDA 

September 7, 2013 

10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

Location TBD, either Stop & Shop, 32 Lyman St 

Westborough, MA or Bonnie’s Studio, 9 Old 

Westboro Rd, GraftonMA 

Bonnie will be teaching a lovely colored pencil 

project 

mailto:jmckay1210@charter.net
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Doing things the same way can be a comfortable way to lead your life.  Standard routine creates a positive 

feeling of well-being and life is good.  BUT…is there more to the life experience?   

 

STEP OUTSIDE THE BOX AND START THE ADRENILINE PUMPING!  One small step could make 

all the difference.  The box has four sides.  It is impossible to reach beyond those borders and therefore, we 

keep doing things the same way.  The first step is the most difficult one to take. But before long, others will 

struggle to keep up with you.   

 

Strategies for Success: 

 

1. Create a specific area for you to paint and create new projects.  The creative process needs to be 

enhanced and inspired.  It could be a room or just a segregated part of a room.  Adequate lighting 

and a comfortable chair are the most important components to success. 

2. Grant yourself the right and time to develop a creative attitude.  Sometimes it is good to assign 

yourself a specific time that you will go to your creative spot…early in the morning…after sup-

per…Saturdays….whatever works for you. 

3. Enhance your environment.  If your senses are stimulated, your creative urges will 

respond with enthusiasm.  Play soft music…keep fresh flowers and plants nearby. 

Wear soft clothes and go barefoot.  I like a soft cushion on my chair and a bottle of water to sip. 

4. Try something new…a different surface…a new media…a combination of products. 

Decorative artists do work on canvas or panels!  New challenges on a different surface can help 

you take that first step.  Colored pencils are a popular media that some artists are working with.  

The advantages are that you can easily pick the pencil up and put it down.  Experiment…read 

books…learn online…use patterns from other media to create something entirely different. 

5. Share your endeavors with family and friends.  That simple act could inspire others to take a similar 

path. 

 

Step outside the box that you have built over the years.  With just a little effort and some determination, the 

walls will move easily aside. 

 

Take that first big step…commit to change… become the artist that you are meant to be. 

Step Outside the Box 
By 

Mary McLean, CDA,BFA,M.Ed. 
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Sister Chapter Happenings... 

White Mountain Decorative Painters’ Guild will 

be presenting a 2-day seminar with Beth Wagner on 

July 27 and 28, 2013. The projects being presented 

are shown here.  

 

More information and the registration form are avail-

able on their website at wmdpgnh.org. 

Teachers and Shop Owners:  

 
Your advertisement in the Yankee newsletter not only reaches 

all the Yankee members but also members of our “sister” chap-
ters of NECC.  You can design your ad or use your business 
card, it’s as easy as that! 

Our rates are listed here and you can get more information if 
you wish by contacting Jo-Anne at 603-465-3405 or 
jo-anne.naugler@charter.net. 

Advertising in the Yankee Tole Crier 

Ad copy and checks (payable to YHT) should be sent to:  Jo-Anne Naugler 

 34 Hideaway Ln 

 Hollis NH 03049 

Rates: 

Ad Size 5 Issues Single Issue 
 

Full Page $ 160.00 $ 40.00 

1/2 Page $ 90.00 $ 25.00 

1/3 Page $ 80.00 $ 20.00 

1/4 Page $ 60.00 $ 15.00 

Business Card $10.00 

Classified (up to 20 words) $ 3.00 

3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ 

D and A Folkart and Primitives  
GRAND OPENING: Sept. 14, 2013 

Featuring finished and unfinished art work 

Handmade items to beautify your home. 

75 Old Dover Point Rd; Dover, N.H. 03820 

Phone: Helen Flanagan: 603-498-4886              Larry Provencher: 603-686-2812 

Open Tues thru Sat  10 - 6; Thurs until 8 pm  Regular classes and specialized instructors. 

Call or come in for more info. 

Join us in the excitement and fun!  
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Maureen J Baker 
Artist Designer Teacher 

Maureenbaker.com 

maureenjbaker@msn.com 

978 256 5949 

Classes Commissions Seminars 

Your ad could be here in the next issue of the 

Yankee Tole Crier newsletter. 
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YANKEE HERITAGE TOLE CHAPTER (YHT) MEMBERSHIP FORM 

 

Name: _________________________________________________________ SDP Membership #:____________ 

Street: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

City: ________________________________________________________ State: ____ Zip Code: _____________ 

Home Phone: ________________________ Bus. Phone___________________________ B’day(Mo./Day) __/___ 

E-mail address: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Circle all that apply:    New Member      Renewal     Shop Owner     Teacher      Student 

Referred to YHT by current member named:________________________________________________________ 

Do you want your address and phone listed in the YHT directory?    ___Yes   ___No 

If you want to have your shop listed, fill in the following: 

Shop Name: __________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address/Phone/Website:_________________________________________________________________________ 

I would like to receive my newsletter as follows – Check One: 

____ Hard copy by US Postal Service 

____ By e-mail notification that the newsletter is available on YHT’s website 

Annual Membership Dues are $20.00 

 
Renewal dues are due on October 1 for the following year.  Renewals postmarked or submitted after January for the current year 

require a $5.00 late fee. 

Send this form and a check payable to YHT to: 

Lola Piciullo, P.O. Box 514, Harmony, RI 02829 
 
Note:  You must be a member of the Society of Decorative Painters to become a member of Yankee Heritage.  Send SDP dues di-

rectly to SDP’s national office.  You may be required to show your SDP and/or your YHT membership card(s) at YHT events and 
programs. 
 

As part of your membership, we encourage you to participate in our activities and events.  Below is a list of activities.  

Please indicate one or more that are of interest to you.  Getting involved makes membership more rewarding and our 

Chapter more interesting for everyone. 

___ Sign up to bring a dessert or breakfast item to a meeting 

___ Donate a door prize for a meeting 

___ Donate an item to be included in the meeting raffle basket 

___ Attend a paint-in to paint items to be sold by the Chapter for fund raising 

___ Donate a painted item to be sold by the Chapter for fund raising 

___ Attend a workshop or March seminar Friday or Saturday event 

___ Participate in an ornament swap (Easter/Spring and/or Christmas/Winter) 

___ Teaching or demonstrating at an afternoon program or workshop 

___ Serving as a committee chairperson, board member or officer 

___ Making suggestions for topics, techniques or teachers for future YHT events 

Other (let us know what you would like to do by writing it in here): 
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Directions to the next meeting 
March 17, 2013 

 

John Boyle O’Reilly Council No.85 

17 Willow Street, Westborough, Ma 01581 

 

From Mass pike to I-495 North (go Left) 

I-495(from either direction) 

Exit 23B – Westborough 

Right onto Route 9 West (Worcester) 

Right onto Route 30 West  (also known as 

East Main Street) 

Go past CVS/McDonald’s 

Just before the overhead Railroad Bridge, 

turn right onto Willow Street. 

Things to bring to the meeting… 

1. Painted Angel Box(es) 

2. Donations for our Community Service Pro-

ject 

3. Donate a door prize for a future meeting 

4. Donations for future meeting raffles 

5. Guest(s) to introduce to YHT 

6. Items for Show, Share and Tell 

7. A painted name tag 

8. Painting supplies for the Sunday afternoon 

Program 

9. A table cover for your painting space 

10. A happy face 

11. Membership renewal form 

12. Lunch 

Meeting/Activity Cancellation Policy 
 

To see whether or not a YHT activity has been cancelled due to weather (or other reason)-check our website at 
www.yankeeheritagetolechapter.com.  This will be posted no later than 7:00 a.m. on the day of that activity.  If you don’t 
have access to the internet, please call a friend who does or call Barbara Rolla at 413-967-5444.  

ABSORBENCY 

CERULEAN 

CHARCOAL 

COATS 

EASEL 

GESSO 

HARDBOARD 

HUE 

LINEN 

LINSEED 

OCHRE 

PAINTING 

PAPER 

PENCIL 

PRIMER 

STRETCHER 

STUDIO 

THINNER 

TONE 

UMBER  

Word Search Puzzle 
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Lynne Andrews 

Andrews181@cox.net 

Patricia Appling 

patappling@msn.com 

Rebecca Baer, CDA 

arts@rebeccabaer.com 

Maureen Baker 

maureenjbaker@msn.com 

Sharon Buononato, CDA 

sharonbsoriginals@att.net 

Elaine Cendali 

elainepaints@cox.net 

Janice Cormier 

countryschoolhse@aol.com 

Eileen Dellaselva, TDA 

ezpaint@yahoo.com 

Lynne Deptula 

dbrush1@aol.com 

Judith Diephouse 

distinctj@aol.com 

Cynthia Erekson 

info@quiltedacorn.com 

Deanne Fortnam, MDA 

deanneart@aol.com 

Bonnie Frederico, CDA 

bonniefr@charter.net 

Tina Greenfield 

tngjeg@aol.com 

Cindy Harrison 

cindy@cdpnh.com 

Margit Hartl 

margithartl@att.net 

Chris Haughey 

chris@cdwood.com 

Pat Hitchcox, TDA 

paintingpat@live.com 

Linda Hollander 

paintingfool@live.com 

Anne Hunter 

creativetouch@earthlink.net 

Jessica Jansen 

jansenstudioprod@aol.com 

Arlee Jenkins 

arleej@aol.com 

Kim Johnson-Smiles 

smiles06492@gmail.com 

Patricia Joiner 

triciald@aol.com 

Marlene Kreutz, CDA 

mfolkart@q.com 

Arlene Linton 

lintonac@aol.com 

Betty Love 

love_betty@hotmail.com 

Laurie MacKenzie, TDA 

l.mackenzie@cox.net 

Sharon McNamara Black 

cblack@bconnex.net 

DeAnn Meely 

deepaints@aol.com 

Frances Mittelstet 

fran_mittelstet@hotmail.com 

Arlene Newman, CDA 

aarthouse@aol.com 

Joyce Ortner 

joyceortner@hotmail.com 

Mary Owens 

mary@maryo.com 

Sandra Philips 

sphilips1213@gmail.com 

Kathleen Poidomani 

kpoid@hotmail.com 

Dorothy Pullo, CDA 

rosedapullo@gmail.com 

Judith Ribitch 

judy@ribitch.com 

Maryse Roy 

maryseroy04@msn.com 

Nancy Scott, CDA 

nscott1@nycap.rr.com 

Donna Scully 

dmscully@comcast.net 

Linda Sharp, CDA 

lindasharpcda@gmail.com 

Patricia Smelkoff 

patsmelkoff@hotmail.com 

Laurie Speltz 

info@lauriespeltz.com 

Carol Spohn 

carol@carolspohn.com 

Mary Svenson, CDA 

tolesampler@comcast.net 

Bobbie Takashima 

btfrogs@aol.com 

Maxine Thomas 

stippler@aol.com 

Diane Trierweiler 

tolebridge@aol.com 

Rebecca Trimble 

rebecca@rebeccatrimble.com 

Elizabeth Wagner 

bethwagnerdesigns@yahoo.com 

Chris Watson 

chriswatsondesigns@hotmail.com 

2013 Teachers: 

New England Traditions 

at 

Best Western Royal Plaza Hotel and Trade Center 

Marlborough, Massachusetts 
 

October 9-13, 2013  


